
  

 

 

  

     

 

                                                                                                                                              

          A Message from our Chair…        

 

 

 

 

Remember to celebrate love this month! Especially on the 14th. 
 

This issue includes our list of Circles, or committees, for our yearly events. Every                                                    
member has a place on a Circle.  You might have signed up for it, or we might                                          

have signed you up. 
Maybe you want to change to another circle – that’s fine. 

Maybe you have no time to participate – we’ve all been there. 
Maybe you can’t physically be at a meeting – so call in and hear what’s going on.                                   

You might make a needed suggestion, contribute to the punch fund, design a                                      
flyer, or offer to make some calls. 

 
So, consider the Circle. While we might not see much of you, we still look for you. 

 

Carol Cholmakjian 
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Our deepest sympathy to Anita Arslanian on the passing of her mother-in-law Azat 
Arslanian on January 1, 2022. Her family is in our prayers. 
 
It is with sorrow that we share the passing of Women’s Guild member Kathy Mekjian on 
Tuesday, January 18 2022.   Kathy was the dear sister of Alice Mekjian, niece of Virginia 
Mekjian and aunt of Lucine Tarman.  Our deepest condolences to Kathy’s family. 
 
Our condolences to Diana Shoushanian on the passing of her brother-in-law Jack Mitchell 
Shoushanian on January 18, 2022. 
 

       -Asdvadz Hokeeneruh Loosavoreh                                 
    __________________ 
      
Congratulations to Anna Pepsi Baylerian on her grandson Nicholas Baylerian serving as 
Godfather of the Cross for Armenian Christmas on January 9th, (her husband Dr. Vincent 
Baylerian served in place of Nicholas on Thursday January 6th!). 
 
    __________________  

 
       Gail Safilian, daughter of Alice Safilian, married John M Evans, formally of   
       Bloomfield Hills, MI, in Slufton, SC on January 1, 2022.  Best Wishes to   
          the happy couple!   
      __________________ 
 

Dr. Cimone Safilian, PhD, grandaughter of member Alice Safilian and niece of Gail 
Safilian, received her Doctorate of Philosophy, International  Psychology in 
Washington D.C. this past November 2021.  Congratulations to Dr. Safilian! 
                     ___________________ 

 

    Our Plarning Outreach Program Needs Your Help!!                                                                                                                                               

Plarning is a form of crocheting with plastic bags to make blankets and pillows for 
the homeless. The shelters hand them out faster than volunteers can make them. It’s 
very easy to turn grocery bags into lengths of plarn (plastic yarn) which are then 
used to make the blankets. Find out how easy it is to make plarn on our YouTube 
Guild Gatherings page.   
.   ____________________  

 

If you haven’t been to the Women’s Guild website yet – please take a look! You can 
order items, pay your dues, donate, and view all of the Guild Gatherings videos! 
https:/stjohnwomensguild.square.site   

 

   ____________________ 

  
Have you come across any old Women’s Guild photos lately???  If so, plese email 

them to Nyree Giragosian along with member names/event and we will include it in 

the newsletter! nyreevgir@gmail.com 

 
If you have an annouoncement you would like to share in the newsletter, please email                              

Nyree Giragosian at nyreevgir@gmail.com or call (248)231-2547. 
 

 

https://stjohnwomensguild.square.site/
https://d.docs.live.net/b53d6e504f3113ad/Documents/nyreevgir@gmail.com
mailto:nyreevgir@gmail.com


 

 
 

                                      Welcome to our newest Women’s Guild member!!! 

          Lindsay Sahakian (Aram) 

                                                      1565 Beachwood Drive, Walled Lake, MI 48390 
                                                    Cell: (248) 762-989    lindsaysahakian@gmail.com  
 
                            ____________________ 

    The Women’s Guild Directory 2022 updates 
 
    

   Jacqueline Boskovich - (Steven) 
   Kathy Haase -     
      Katherine.haase814@gmail.com 
   Donna Lafian -       
      lafiando@trinity-health.org 

Dianna Mardigian 
 - dianachristina921@gmail.com 
Virginia Mekjian - (248) 618-8730 
Joanna Piligian -  joannaleep1@icloud.com 
Gail Safilian – (John) 
Margaret Ann Yessian - Dennison Road 

 
2021 Guild directories are available for pick up from our church secretary Anna                                          

during weekday hours 9-5. Please add the above changes to your directory. 
 

_________________________ 

 

         PALM SUNDAY BAKE DATES 
 

We are looking forward to your company (and your talents) in preparation for our 
annual Palm Sunday Bake Sale. We will be working in the main kitchen on 
Wednesday's and Saturdays from mid-February thru early April. We will be 
scheduling 9 days of fun and fellowship.  
 

 We will be preparing large and small Choreg, quartered and full loaf Katah, Khalkha and world-
 famous Soo Boreg. We will be preparing a total of 9 days (Wednesday's or Saturday's) as the 
 church calendar allows. 
 
 PLEASE!! Watch for upcoming days and pick out your favorite items (hope it's all of them) to come 
 and share in the fellowship. Please remember to use safe practices! Stay well and stay safe.  See you 
 soon!  
 For information, please contact Joy Callan at yerchanigc@yahoo.com 
     Really, please contact Joy!! 

Wed., Feb. 2nd General Body Meeting – 7pm ZOOM 

Sat., Feb. 5th World Medical Relief, 9am-11:30am    
Contact Edith Baise (313)673-3325 

Wed., Feb. 16th Executive Board Meeting – 7pm ZOOM 

Sun., Feb. 27th  Poon Paregentan 

Sun., Feb, 27th  Annual Parish Assembly – In person, following church services 

Wed., March 2nd  Saintly Women’s Day Luncheon and general body meeting                              
Noon - Need chair. 

Wed., March 16th Executive Board Meeting 8:00 pm following Lenten Services 

mailto:lindsaysahakian@gmail.com
mailto:Katherine.haase814@gmail.com
mailto:lafiando@trinity-health.org
mailto:dianachristina921@gmail.com
mailto:joannaleep1@icloud.com
mailto:yerchanigc@yahoo.com


 
 

     

   

 
     

 

Check out the Mirror Spectator December 25th 
issue for the “Baci di Dama (Lady’s Kisses) from 
St. John Armenian Church Women’s Guild cookie 

sale.  Go to the link below and it will take you 
directly to the write-up along with the recipe.                                                   

 https://mirrorspectator.com/2021/12/23/baci-di-dama-
ladys-kisses-from-st-john-armenian-church-womens-guild/            
                                                                     

      
       
 Contact Chris Datian at datian@cox.net 
if any Guild Gatherings participants would like to send 

their recipes and or story about their YouTube 
demonstrations, hobbies, and skills, Chris will be 

happy to develop a story around them and feature 
their stories next year.        

           

https://mirrorspectator.com/2021/12/23/baci-di-dama-ladys-kisses-from-st-john-armenian-church-womens-guild/
https://mirrorspectator.com/2021/12/23/baci-di-dama-ladys-kisses-from-st-john-armenian-church-womens-guild/
datian@cox.net
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hClfJNWCfduFK17Mb56YFX9nw_1oWdnwDPaHfAXxUueaVFz7xswEteyJdE8nn3vHVcQot9DJSYWvNozCBFF47A0ypuIWiAxGYFp-55yhUqYaCSiQCvP5au4euRYO5OwvIV5nRS92CbKDL6y9zmbVrZePSiY1qBhCyXsUU0wZTlpU2aeULMW9qL3frWFwIGlgMB4DcnjAlnzaXDWssd4rJm9sQDGC7RHu5adwwAOkFyjRjHszH9wFZBA_brhcNmbqQHbwbcugRQPQTQfIsAgiYQ==&c=6_z_FisQv3JqTBGSlFPjVJrxiEp-V8GjAuwlK1L6wNMXz35ykRvL_A==&ch=Sh1c7bg0be8ZvQYBpp0SouuJNJbTqLuU-1ty4rpmkmL_Juiw4x5idw==


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The Women’s Guild Armenian Christmas                                  
Take-Out Luncheon -Thurs. January 6, 2022 

Immediately following Armenian Christmas church services, the Women’s                   
Guild provided take-out luncheon for the community.  Chaired by                                      

Jackie ElChemmas, the committee did an outstanding job preparing a                         
lovely lunch of salad and lahmajoon along with other treats for our guests.                                 

We served almost 100 lunches! 

Thank you to the committee: Carol Aprahamian, Alice Arginian,                                     
Denise Boyagian, Marilyn Dadian, Sandy Jack, Karen Mangune,                                             

Lisa Mardigian, Linda Tiffany, and Fouzi ElChemmas. 

       Special thank you to Jacqueline & Fouzi ElChemmas for underwriting                   
 the cost of the luncheon in memory of their mother,                                           

 Diramayr Virginia Melkonian who was a longtime member                                  
of the Women’s Guild. 

 Special thanks also to Marilyn Dadian, Laura Leacock, and Lisa Mardigian for 
 underwriting the cost of the fruit and nut bag in memory of their dear Aunt 
 Almas Derderian (also a long time Women’s Guild member)   

 and to commemorate her 100th birthday. 

                           

                                      
           



 

 

 

       Dear Women's Guild Members, 
Please see the following circle/committee lists. 

These were formed by Marianne Dardarian, Denise Karakashian, and Jackie 
ElChemmas. We sincerely appreciate those of you that expressed which circle 
you would like to be included in. We tried to assign the rest of you in circles that 
we felt you might have some interest. 
   Please realize that these are not set in stone.  If there is another 

circle/committee you would like to participate in, by all means join in!                            
 We are looking forward to a successful 2022! 

         Thank you, Marianne, Denise, & Jackie   

 



 

 

 

 
        

                        



                    

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 Please contact your Circle Chariperson with any questions you may have.  
You can also reach out to Marianne Dardarian, Jackie  ElChemmas, and 
Denise Karakashian. 
  

 



       
     

CASP     

 
 

The Women’s Guild has been sponsoring a child 
though CASP (Children of Armenia Sponsorship 
Program) for many years.  Once the child we are 

sponsoring is an adult, we are honored to sponsor 
another young boy or girl.  We are currently 

sponsoring Ashot Khachig Grigoryan, 5th grader 
who currently resides with his grandparents.  
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